ZEALS PARISH COUNCIL
draft     Minutes of Council Meeting held on 11 January 2018
Note: these minutes do not constitute a true record until ratified at next meeting
Present: Cllrs Spencer (CS) Chairman; Gibbons (MG); Gray (JG); Moodie (BM). Parish Clerk. County Councillor Jeans (GJ) and 10 members of public.
Apologies: Cllrs Corbin and Hole-Jones.
48 Declarations of interest: None
49 Open Forum A resident wondered if parking bays could be marked out on the grass at the junction of Tulse Hill with Portnells Lane. CS pointed out it would be too costly and there are plenty of opportunities to park along New Road. Another resident asked if the hedge overhanging the footpath past the allotments could be cut back. CS agreed to see to it. A member of the public who resides on New Road remarked how the traffic calming scheme had slowed down traffic, but wondered if the local constabulary would be willing to monitor and support the scheme. Another resident mentioned that some car owners may be tempted to park their vehicles on the tarmac build-outs once they are completed. The Clerk agreed to look into these points. Subsequently, the PCSO has visited the village on several occasions and will continue to monitor vehicle speeds and also to ensure that cars are parked in the correct places..
CS proposed that Cllr Gibbons be elected to the role of Vice-Chairman of the Council; BM seconded his proposal and all present were in agreement.
CS proposed that Lyndi d’Ambrumenil be co-opted as a Councillor onto the Parish Council to fill the vacancy; BM seconded this proposal and all present were in agreement.
CS proposed that Cllr Hole-Jones be elected to the role of Chair of Planning; JG seconded this proposal and all present were in agreement.
50 Approval of Minutes of the Previous Parish Council Meeting on 2 November 2017: Proposed by BM and seconded by JG, and approved by all present to be a true and accurate record.
51 Matters arising from the previous minutes:
The Parish Council had asked for views as to how they should proceed once the ailing Cherry Tree on the Green reaches the end of its natural life. Many residents gave their views, and overwhelmingly most people would like to see a replacement Cherry Tree. 80% of respondents opted for another tree of the same type; 10% would like to see a Magnolia in its place and the remaining 10% asked for others including Silver Birch and Willow. Action: In the first instance CS agreed to organise some branches to be trimmed back.
5 residents put their names down for a litter picking task within the village. Action: Clerk to pass names to Cllr Corbin.
MG reported that he had met with representatives from Stourton and Kilmington Parish Councils regarding the Speed Indicator Device for which the three parishes will be applying for grant funding on a shared basis. Currently, discussions are taking place with three companies to compare costs, specifications and suitability. It seems that the Parish Council will probably incur a cost of £1000 (n.b. we should be in receipt of a grant from the SW Area Board) for this scheme, but MG reminded the meeting that our costs would most likely be refunded over time.


52  Correspondence received since the last meeting:
a. Letter from Mr Oldale ( a New Road resident) expressing his concern about parking in general along New Road, and in particular in the parking bay by the cottages. Action: the Clerk has been informed by Wiltshire Council that they will be demarcating the lay-by using white lines once the weather improves. Also, the PCSO will be checking that cars are parked in safe and proper positions.
b. David Button (Area Highways Engineer) confirmed that following complaints by residents and by the Clerk, repair work will be undertaken along Wolverton Lane on 1 March 2018, lasting for one day only as long as the weather allows. The road from the Longcross junction on the C380 to its junction with the B3095 Mere – Gillingham Road will be temporarily closed to traffic, although access will be maintained for residents. Action: Clerk to display map.
c. Kate Wysocki (Wiltshire Traffic Engineer) wrote to say that Wiltshire Council hope to be able to carry out remedial work to improve the verges at the bottom of the Tulse Hill/Portnells Lane junction following a letter of concern sent to her by the Clerk. The Engineer is also looking into improving the efficiency of the drain at the Chapel Lane/Portnells Lane junction.
d. The Clerk has received details from Eurovia, a company working for Wiltshire Council, that the C278 will be closed to traffic on the 5 March 2018 for 2 days, from its junction with Bonham Lane to its junction with the B3092 Maiden Bradley Road. The alternative route via the B3092 Crab Lane and Bonham Lane, and vice versa is available for traffic. Access will be maintained for residents and businesses. Action: Clerk to display map.
e. The Wiltshire Mobile Library Service will begin again on 15 February: parked outside 43 Zeals Rise from 10.45 – 11.05 am and fortnightly afterwards until October.  Action: Clerk to publicise.
f. The South West Ambulance Service has volunteered to lead another Defibrillator Awareness Training Session at Zeals in the Village Hall for residents from the village and surrounding places. Juia Doel will return once again to take the session, which is most likely to be on Tuesday 9 October this year. Action: Clerk to publicise the event.
g. The South West Area Board have been given extra funding for pavement repairs within parishes, and details of potential schemes  to be considered for funding are to be sent to the Area Engineer. Action: following a discussion amongst Councillors, the Clerk is to report the pavement outside the Village Shop and the pavement opposite the Green for urgent consideration.
h. The Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon has written to the Clerk in which he sets out his reasons for the Police Levy in the Council Tax to be increased by £1 per month payable by all residents, so that he would be able to maintain the same levels of policing throughout the County and not have to carry out further reductions and changes to the services and quality of services provided. He would like this to be publicised by the Clerk for all to see. Householders’ views on the proposed increase of £12 per year are welcomed either by using www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk or by using #AskAngusPCC on social media. Action: Clerk to pass on details.
53 Financial Matters:
The Clerk provided Councillors with the  up to date income and expenditure details for the Current Account, and also with details of the reserves held  in the Savings Account that has built up over several years of good financial management by previous councillors and clerks.
Payments: (i) Clerk’s salary for December and January: £350.08 (ii) Clerk’s Office payment: £16. 
Proposed by MG and seconded by JG, and agreed by all present, that the payments be approved.


Annual Precept for Financial Year 2018-2019.
Councillors considered the likely expenditures over the next financial year provided by the Clerk in order to determine the precept requirement (the Parish Council’s share of Council Tax) for 2018-19. BM proposed that the estimates provided by the Clerk be accepted and MG seconded the proposal. All of the councillors present agreed that the precept charge for the next financial year should not be increased.
	Budget Item
	2018- 2019

	Combined Insurances
	720

	Internal Audit
	160

	Clerk gross salary
	2100

	Administration expenses
	325

	Other Clerk costs
	350

	Churchyard grant
	250

	Parish Magazines grant
	325

	Wreath costs
	35

	Pool grant
	250

	Allotment landlord rent
	150

	Allotment costs
	200

	Mere Link Scheme grant
	150

	Hedge and grass cuts
	895

	One- off grant awards
	100

	Christmas Lights
	75

	Green Pastures rent
	1

	total
	6086

	less
	

	Allotment rents
	240

	Pre-school rent
	800

	PRECEPT REQUEST
	5046



Action: Clerk to pass precept bid to Wiltshire Council Financial Services.
54 Traffic Calming Scheme:
Cllr Corbin produced a paper reflecting on the development of the scheme, and he regretted the fact that the Parish Council did not have the final say on the details of the scheme. Even though there had been several very well attended public meetings where residents’ views were gathered, in the end Wiltshire Council had the final say on the precise form and lay-out of the scheme. After a discussion, councillors agreed to his proposal to monitor the new scheme and report their findings and assessments to Wiltshire Council in twelve months time.
The Clerk reported that the contractors should be finished before the end of the third week in January, with the 30 mph limit legally commencing on 19 January. However, topsoiling, turfing and white-lining tasks are to be completed once the weather improves. The Council are looking into placing planters on the build-outs to soften their appearances, although Wiltshire Council will only allow this to occur as long as lines of sight are not affected.
55 Any other business: None
56 Date and time of next meeting: 8 March 2018 at 7pm.
Closure of meeting: 8.05 pm
Signed: ................................................................Chairman                Date: ...........................
 




 
